PARLIAMENT

MEMORANDUM

To: Mr M S Booi, MP: Chairperson: Portfolio Committee on Defence & Military Veterans

From: Mr K 0 Bapela, MP: House Chairperson: Committees, Oversight & ICT

Date: 30 August 2010

Subject: Processing of the Defence Amendment Bill

I would like to propose that we allow the Minister of Defence & Military Veterans time to consult Cabinet on the Report of the Interim National Defence Force Service Commission before the Committee proceeds with further in-depth work on the Defence Amendment Bill.

In response to your request for guidance on the matter, the Speaker had in the meantime met with the leader of Government Business and the Minister of Defence & Military Veterans to discuss the matter. The Speaker was given the assurance that your Committee will receive the Report of the Interim National Defence Force Service Commission after it had been processed by Cabinet. They confirmed their respect for the authority of Parliament to oversee the Executive and their willingness to cooperate with Parliament in providing any required or requested information. Parliament was further given the assurance that Cabinet would process the report speedily.

I also wish to inform you that in order to allay any impressions that Parliament is prepared to relinquish its constitutional right and responsibility of overseeing the Executive, the above-mentioned information was released in a media statement last week.

Kindly note, therefore, that I will inform the National Assembly Programme Committee that extension is required to process the Defence Amendment Bill, and that work on it will resume as soon as the above-mentioned report has been made available.

Thank you.

K 0 BAPELA, MP: HOUSE CHAIRPERSON: COMMITTEES, OVERSIGHT & ICT
